








City of Long Beach 
Working Together to Serve

Memorandum 

Date: April 3, 2019  

To: Civil Service Commission 

From: Sheree Valdoria, Personnel Analyst 

Subject: REQUEST TO ADOPT NEW CLASSIFICATION SPECIFICATION FOR GAS 
FIELD TECHNICIAN 

On March 27, 2019, the Civil Service Commission received a request from the 
Department of Human Resources to adopt the new classification specification for 
Gas Field Technician.  Staff has reviewed this request and recommends 
approval in accordance with Article XI, Section 1101(d) of the City Charter. 

Facts for Consideration 

• The new Gas Field Technician classification specification is exclusive to the
Energy Resources Department.  This new classification is proposed based on
the Department’s need for specialized skills necessary to ensure state and
federal compliance associated with the delivery of natural gas to utility
customers and certification requirements in the specialized areas of leak
survey, corrosion control, telemetry, valves and regulatory maintenance.

• The proposed minimum requirements for this classification are as follows:

• Three years of experience as a Gas Construction Worker II or
Gas Field Service Representative II or equivalent position.

• A Department Operator Qualification certification for the tasks
relating to the job assignment (i.e. leak survey, corrosion
control, valves and regulator maintenance, or telemetry) must
be obtained within the probationary period.

• The Gas Field Technician classification is grouped with the Skilled and
General-Basic bargaining unit represented by the Association of Long Beach
Employees (ALBE).  To implement the new classification, the City
(Department of Human Resources and Energy Resources Department)
engaged ALBE in the meet and confer process.  The parties did not reach an
agreement on these issues and ALBE declared an impasse.  The City opted
to move forward with the implementation, and the Council adopted a
Resolution establishing the salary range for the Gas Field Technician
classification.
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Recommendation 

• In accordance with Section 1101 (d) of the City Charter, staff recommends
that the Civil Service Commission approve the request to adopt the new
classification specification for Gas Field Technician.

Representatives from the Energy Resources Department and the Department of 
Human Resources are present to respond to any questions from the 
Commission. 




